STATE OF NEW YORK )
TOWN OF GRAND ISLAND ) ss.
COUNTY OF ERIE )

To Whom It May Concern: |

I, HEREBY CERTIFY, That at a meeting of the Town Board of the

Town of Grand Island, held on the First of August, 2016 a Resolution was adopted,
of which the following is a true copy:

A RESOLUTION SUBMITTED BY:
SUPERVISOR: NATHAN D. McMURRAY
COUNCILMEMBERS:

RAYMOND A. BILLICA, CHRISTOPHER K. ARONICA,
BEVERLY A. KINNEY, MICHAEL H. MADIGAN

West River Greenway Connector Trail Bike Path
A motion was made by Councilman Madigan, seconded by Councilman Billica
to reject and not support New York State Parks, Recreation and Historic
Preservation proposed West River Greenway Connector Trail Bike Path option
that requires closure of the West River Parkway and to write a letter that will
state that the Town of Grand Island does not and has never supported the
closure of West River Parkway.
APPROVED Ayes 3  Billica, Aronica, Madigan

- Noes 2 Kinney, McMurray

IN WITNESS WHEREOF, | have hereunto set my hand and the Seal of the Town of Grand
Island, Erie County, New York the Second of August, 2016. ,

_ATTEST

(b icia A Frertzel

: ‘PATRICIA A. FRENTZEL
(SEAL) TOWN CLERK




THE TOWN OF

NATHAN D. McMURRAY
Supervisor

RAYMOND A. BILLICA
CHRISTOPHER K. ARONICA
BEVERLY A. KINNEY

MIKE MADIGAN
Councilmembers

PATRICIA A. FRENTZEL
Town Clerk

To:

From:
Subject:

Mark Thomas
NYS Office of Parks, Recreation & Historic Preservation
Prospect Street & Old Falls Street
Niagara Falls, NY 14303

Town Council -The Town of Grand Island NY
Town Board Voted to Reject Bike Path Option #3 involving
closure of West River Parkway

GRAND ISLAND

2255 BASELINE ROAD
GRAND ISLAND

NEW YORK

14072-1710

OFFICE (716) 773-9600
FAX (716) 773-9618

Dear NYS Representative: Please be aware that the Town of Grand
Island - town board passed the below motion rejecting the option to
close the West River Parkway as one of the three proposed options

presented to the town.

From August 01, 2016 Meeting notes:
“A motion was made by Councilman Madigan, seconded by

Councilman Billica to reject and not support New York Parks,
Recreation and Historic Preservation proposed West River Greenway
Connector Trail Bike Path option 3 that requires closure of the West
River Parkway and to write a letter that will state that the Town of



Grand Island does not and has never supported the closure of the
West River Parkway.”

When making your decision regarding the planned bike path please
be aware of the position on this matter that the Town of Grand
Island has taken reJectlng the option to close the West River
Parkway.

If you have any questions regarding this matter please communicate
to the entire Town board at TownBoard@grand-island.ny.us. Please |
as well contact this same board for all critical deC|5|ons and |
questions that |mpact the town.

Best regards; -
The Town of Grand Island -
Town Council

Cc: Victor O’Brieb - C&S Company vobrien@cscos.com




